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Sponsor Testimony

Senator Edna Brown

Senate Government Oversight and Reform Committee
February 22, 2017
Chairman Coley, Vice-Chair Uecker, Ranking Member Yuko, and fellow members of the Senate Government Oversight and Reform Committee: thank you for the opportunity to provide sponsor testimony on Senate Bill 54.
This bill is the mirror of Senate Bill 247, which passed out of committee and the Senate unanimously in 2016. 

The inspiration and need for this bill boils down to a very simple reality: childhood hunger in Ohio does not end when school is no longer in session. Yet, access to nutrition programs administered through the schools does end when the school buildings are no longer available.
Over 630,000 of Ohio’s children live in food-insecure households. This means that one in four kids across Ohio do not know where their next meal will come from. Moreover, only 10 percent of children who get free or reduced lunch at school retain that access over the summer. That’s a lot of hungry kids. 

Senate Bill 54 will affect school districts that both opt out of offering summer food services for financial reasons and where 50 percent or more of the local children qualify for free or reduced meal programs. This legislation requires schools in these districts to permit an approved summer food service provider to use its facilities. 
But it is important to note that Senate Bill 54 will not cost schools. A school will be able to charge the third-party provider for use of its facilities such as the use of equipment and the prorated amount for utilities. Finally, a school district will not be held liable because of the summer food program operation. 
Schools are often the center of neighborhoods and are already convenient locations for children to access. By taking advantage of these conveniently available locations, we can open up new opportunities for food programs to meet the needs of the children who depend on them during the school year and over the summer. 
Chairman and gentlemen of the Committee, I hope you will give favorable consideration to Senate Bill 54 because children’s hunger does not take a summer break.

I will be happy to answer any questions that the Committee may have at this time.



